	MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 13th APRIL 2018 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL.


Present:- Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman), Cllr. D. May, Cllr. K. Haines, Cllr. J. Coussins and Cllr. J. Shorthouse
In attendance:- R. Parker (Clerk), Cllr. P. Smith and Cllr. L. Chilton
Public Participation
Cllr. P. Smith advised that a new Strategic Services Director (Alison Thomas)  has joined SDDC responsible for community corporate planning, housing, leisure and environment.   

Cllr. L Chilton confirmed that extra money has been invested in road repairs and extra teams have been employed.    The teams have now been told that if they are instructed to do certain pot holes they now have to do additional potholes close by that were not on their list.    There has been no response to the request for street lighting outside Bladon School.     Talks are now taking place regarding the future of libraries but there are no suggestions of closures.   There is also discussions regarding improving Broadband and Newton Solney has been selected for research.    The person looking at the subject will liaise with Cllr. K. Haines. 
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION.

1/4/18
Apologies for absence

Received and accepted from Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. D. Smith and Cllr. M. Stanton
2/4/18
Variation in order of business


No change deemed necessary
3/4/18
Declarations of members interest

None declared

4/4/18          Planning applications and decisions
                      

Land at St. Mary’s Close – reducing ash trees height - Approved

The Grange, Repton Road – felling of pine tree – Approved.
22 Main Street, New application received – garage to be demolished and a further section of the house to be built – general discussion.    Declared by Cllr. D. May that by bringing out the front of the property it would become overbearing thereby spoiling the  general streetscape of the village.    It is hoped that the existing metal railings on the front of the building should be retained.   Cllr. P. Smith suggested that the case be referred to a committee- agreed. Council to object to the proposal, specifically the “garage”.
5/4/18
To confirm the non-exempt minutes of the meeting held on 9th March, 2018

(Cockham Barn should read Cockhay Barn)      Confirmation proposed by Cllr. D. May and seconded by Cllr. J. Shorthouse – unanimous confirmation.
                                                                                                                                                6/4//18     To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded

No change deemed necessary
7/4/18      Outstanding Matters.

Speed activated sign is now working.

Hanging bough on tree on Church Lane has been removed but there is now another that requires removal.  Cllr. D. May has had a meeting with the trim trail producers who have said the site is ideal.   Unfortunately prices have risen  and only having  2 or 3 items also increased the price    The clerk offered to chase up some applications for grants.   
8/4/18
Clerks report.


Information had been forwarded to the councillors regarding the raft race in June.

An enquiry had been received from Dave Jacobs of Repton Casuals Football Club asking if they can have use of our recreation grounds for four Wednesday evenings over the next couple of months.     It was agreed that permission should be given if they agreed to pay £50 in total for the four occasions.   Details of the dates should be put on the notice board to advise the local parishioners.                                                 A Freedom of Information request has been received asking for details of the possible barrier to be placed on the lower end of Trent Lane as well as other items. It was felt that the Parish Council were unable to answer his question and after due consideration they suggested that he should make enquiries at SDDC.
The Clerk also confirmed that he had balanced the books from last year and information regarding the transactions had been submitted to the councillors.   He would shortly be passing the books etc to the internal auditor.    In previous years we were also required to also get approval from the external auditors but as this year our income/expenditure was less than £20,000 we did not have to refer to the external auditor.

9/4/18
Chairmans report


Nothing further to add.

10/4/18
To receive reports from Parish Councillors
Cllr. K. Haines had been approached by Pre-School regarding a summer festival  and she will help towards arranging races..

11/4/18
Standing orders

The Chairman had revised our Standing Orders and issued for discussion. One adjustment was deemed necessary that the precept request should be requested before 1st February. With this amendment the revised Standing Orders was accepted.
Proposed by Cllr. D. May and seconded by Cllr. J. Shorthouse – unanimous.

12/4/18
Common Land Security


The final quotation for the work is still awaited – the clerk will chase up.


Cllr. P. Smith offered to check whether planning permission was required.
13/4/18
Road Conditions

Following the road report prepared by Cllr. F. Hill which had been forwarded to Derbyshire CC nothing had been received in response and no work done. The clerk had sent a reminder which had been acknowledged but with no material information.

There are three particularly bad potholes on Bretby/Newton Lane and the Clerk will report them individually.     Cllr. D. May offered to carry our regular checks on the roads and gullies in the village and Councillor Hill to do the same on Bretby Lane/Newton Lane. 
14/4/18
Trent Lane – Access by ambulances

Trent Lane is very narrow with many parked cars.  Concern had been raised regarding emergency vehicles trying to drive through with the subsequent delays creating a risk. 
It was suggested that the ambulance station and the fire station be advised of the problems.

15/4/18
Appointment of Internal Auditor


It is a requirement of the process of auditing that the Parish Council approve the internal auditor.  The Clerk suggested that the same  Auditor as the last two years – Mr. John Marriott of Chesterfield be appointed – unanimous agreement.

16/4/18
Accounts for Payment


R. Parker

Allowable expenses


£19.50


R. Parker

Annual Salary



£1098.74


Inland Revenue
Income Tax




£274.68


R. Parker

Road Salt




£95.18


R. Parker

Grass cut and remove bough

£160.00

To consider requests  for funding under s. 137 – None received.

17/4/18 Date & Time of next meeting – As some of the councillors will be unable to attend the next meeting  it was suggested and agreed that the date be moved to Thursday 10th May 2018 at 7.00 at the Village Hall
